

TALBOT COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS P.O. Box 155, 74 West Monroe Street Talbotton, Georgia 31827 Tel. 706-665-3220 / Fax. 706-665-8199 talbotcountyga.org

SHER'LONDA WALKER, CHAIRMAN KEN CHAPMAN, COMMISSIONER ROBERT LANIER, COMMISSIONER FRANKLIN HOLMES, VICE CHAIRMAN FREEMAN MONTGOMERY, COMMISSIONER CAROL ISON, COUNTY MANAGER

August 7, 2019

The Talbot County Board of Commissioners held a Called Meeting Wednesday, August, 7, 2019, at 4:00 p.m., at the Talbot County Board of Commissioners Office, located at 74 West Monroe Street, Talbotton, Georgia.

Chairperson Sher'Londa Walker, Vice Chairman Franklin Holmes, Commissioners Freeman Montgomery, and Robert Lanier were in attendance. The County Manager, Carol Ison and Deputy County Clerk Schequlia Willis also attended the meeting.

Chair Walker called the meeting to order.

The first item of business was to set the 2019 Millage Rate.

Chair Walker presented to the Board the requested amount of revenue for both Talbot County and the Talbot County Board of Education. The total for Talbot County is \$3,365,705.00 and for the Board of Education is \$2,997,977.00. The Board of Education's request includes Maintenance and Operations.

Talbot County's net mill rate is 16.0090, the BOE's net mill rate is 14.0520, and the total mill rate for 2019 is 30.061.

Following the discussion, Commissioner Montgomery made a motion for the Board to set the 2019 Millage Rate at 30.061. Vice Chairman Holmes seconded the motion. The vote passed 4-0-0.

The next item of business was to discuss the relocation of the Sheriff Annex and Election offices.

Marjorie Howard, Elections Supervisor approached the Board to give an update on the recommendations from Dennis Mott, the Homeland Security representative.

The Board discussed the pros/cons of relocating the Elections department to the Sheriff's Annex and moving all the Sheriff operations to the old Maxway building.

Commissioner Montgomery left at this time.

The maintenance director and sheriff will meet Thursday, August 8, 2019 to compose a plan to consolidate all the sheriff's offices at the old Maxway building.

Sher'Londa Walker, Chairperson		
Carol Ison, County Manager		
Q. q. j.q Date	<del>,</del>	

There being no further business, Vice Chairman Holmes made a motion for the meeting to adjourn. Chair Walker seconded the motion. The vote passed 3-0-0.